Transition Kensal to Kilburn - Food Group Meeting 2 February 2011 8-10pm

Present: George, Michael, Marjory, Wystan, Sanchia, Marina, Maggie, Heather, Jen, Paulette, Ash
	Item
	Detail
	Action

	Feedback on potential food growing sites

	1
	William Dunbar/Saville House – 
· Elaine met with the chair of the residents association. They have a good site with good raised beds but aren’t keen on the idea and don’t think residents will be either.  The chair wanted a lock on the garden too.

· There is the potential to attend an event in the garden (BBQ?) to raise awareness amongst the residents to see if anyone would be interested. Maureen from 5 ways could come along as a good example of where a food growing project has seen success to inspire the residents. Could give out free seedlings.
· Another option is to talk at a residents’ association meeting in the first instance.
	Marjory to investigate attending a residents’ association meeting or garden event.

	2
	Tin Tabernacle – 
· There currently isn’t much potential for food growing here yet.

· Potentially a good location for food group meetings.

· Keep an ear out in case there is opportunity to get involved.
	Wystan, Elaine

	3
	Railway Embankment – 
· Sanchia is still to hear back from Network Rail re her latest enquiry.

· Sanchia to speak to Maureen for any local information on the site. 

· Michael said there are old maps in Willesden Green library that might show past use of the site.
	George to email Maureen and copy in Sanchia and Heather.

	4
	Queens Park Allotment – 
· A group of 10-12 people met at the end of January.  The park is keen to expand the allotment – lot of potential if shown to work well. A living medicine group is keen to get involved.  
· Potential to plant bee friendly plants to help the bee group in Queens Park. Meet with bee group to discuss.
· We want to set up good signage to inform people of the groups and their work.

· Aiming to set up 2 groups a week – mid week and weekend with a group being responsible for a raised bed each.  These groups need to start meeting up soon.

· Maggie can get involved in the mid week group. Who will run the weekend group?
	Maggie to draft text for a sign and Chris to produce signs.
Maggie to become the public contact for the QP Allotment

	5
	Granville new homes – South Kilburn, off Carlton Vale – 

· Nigel Moore from BHP has been in touch.  They have some money, space and interested residents and need someone to advise and help the residents with this venture.

· Maggie, Archie and Elaine are experienced and could teach less experienced people how to pass on knowledge. Jen and Paulette are interested in becoming apprentices.
	Michael pass details to Maggie to email to experienced gardeners in TTKK and interested apprentices.

	6
	5 Ways – 
· Plans for expansion of the 5 Ways growing areas – doubling the size of the allotment. David Young needs volunteers Sat 12th March 9.30am to dig over the help build the beds.
	Jen, Ash, Paulette, Sanchia and Maggie interested in helping.

	7
	Land sharing and garden/gardener match making – 

· Had a long list of gardens on offer last year but no one to garden them.  Interest from people with gardens has evaporated.  Would be good to try and revive this and see how it has been done elsewhere.

· Can direct people to the landshare website which already matches land to gardeners.
	Wyst to speak to Chris about a link on Ning.

Jen to research how other TT groups have done this and how they went about it.

	Feedback from recent events

	8
	Seed swapping event – 
· Approximately 40 people visited the stall and we came away with more seeds than we started with but it was a good day.

· Spare seeds can go to the library garden or be given out at TTKK events.

· Next time it would be good to learn how people heard about the event to monitor success of publicity.

· 1 visitor volunteered to help teach people to garden.
	Michael to give email address of interested people to Maggie.

	Future events

	9
	Seedling swap – 
· The group discussed potential for a seedling swap event rather than grow all the seedlings ourselves in the local greenhouses. On the street in Kilburn Square?  Could hold other stalls with it (ie how to garden books from a local book shop).

· Everyone in TTKK contribute stock to the event.
	Marjory, Sanchia and Heather interested in an event. Need to discuss dates (beginning of May?) and best format.

Michael to contact the local greenhouses to see if we can use them for seedlings.

	10
	Permaculture Course – 

· Want to hold another beginners course. No dates yet.
· Some members expressed an interest in attending the next course up.

· No one was very confident in sharing knowledge from the beginners’ course but felt attendance at a more advanced course could help.
	Sanchia is writing up her notes from the beginners’ course to share with the group.
George to progress with date for new course.

	11
	Tool sharpening – 

· A useful tool sharpening event was run by Kilburn library.  They have offered to do a session for TTKK.
	Michael to organise a session for TTKK.

	AOB

	12
	Venue for meetings – 

· The group decided that the current 5 Ways Resident’s Hall is a good venue and able to accommodate us all and our pot luck supper.

· Meetings to start 7.45 for 8pm so we are ready to start at 8.

· Pot luck supper idea to continue for future meetings.
	Sanchia to help pick up keys to open hall earlier.

	13
	River of Flowers – 

· Heather attended a workshop on the roof garden of Budgens shop in Crouch End. They are setting up a food growing course.  A speaker at the event is running a day of the course on preserving wild flowers in cities.

· Potential to incorporate flowers in our projects to benefit the bee group’s activities.  Combined meeting with bee and food group would be a good idea.
	Heather to email River of Flowers speaker to speak at a future meeting.

	14
	Free Woodland Trust trees – 

· The Woodland Trust is giving away free saplings to community groups for hedging or stand alone trees. Potential to incorporate some of these into our schemes, particularly hedging.

· Next round of applications closes 30th September to be delivered November or Jan/Feb 2012.

· Issues to investigate include planning consent for trees and maintenance. Needs planning into a project. Speak to BHP re potential for fruit trees/bushes along the wall at 5 Ways. 
	Keep on agenda to review.
Heather to discuss potential for trees at 5 Ways with David Young and Maureen.

	15
	Jam/Chutney making – 

· Organise a training session to help find ways of using up harvested fruit. Could be held at 5 Ways or Paulette has a space in Shepherds Bush and would be interested in hosting a course.

· Sanchia, Jen and Marjory expressed an interest to learn.
	All to save jars.

	16
	Freeganism – 

· Michael told the group about freegans – who collect food from supermarket skips to avoid it going to waste.
	Michael to arrange a mission to scope out potential for freeganism in Kensal to Kilburn area.

Jen to email her friend who is a freegan for tips as to how to go about it.

	17
	Guerrilla gardening – 

· Lots of potential in the area. Perhaps grow some veg/herbs/flowers at Kilburn tube station. Rocket is easy to grow. Sanchia and Heather use the station daily.  
	Michael email ideas to Sanchia and Heather.

	18
	Coffee grounds – 

· Apparently coffee shops in the area will donate coffee grounds for composting.
	


Dates for the diary: Belsize TT foraging event afternoon of  19/03/11.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 5th April 7.45 for 8pm. 5 Ways Residents Hall. 
Chair = Jen. Minutes = Marjory.

